

TREIG E. PRONSCHINSKE

STATE REPRESENTATIVE • 92nd ASSEMBLY DISTRICT

For Immediate Release: June 18, 2021

Contact: Rep. Treig E. Pronschinske (608) 266-7015

Legislative Update

As I have done many times in the past, I wanted provide the people of the 92nd Assembly District with a brief update of what I and the legislature as a whole have been up to recently.

On June 16th, the Assembly came together to vote on a number of bills including transgender people in sports, dedicating a Bart Starr Memorial Bridge, and my own bill that I have partnered with Rep. August that prohibits the use of 'Covid Passports.'

When it comes to sports, Wisconsin is very passionate when rooting for their teams. Participating in sports provides exercise, teamwork and leadership skills to any player. It also often leads to scholarship opportunities or in some cases the professional leagues. However, lately there has been a disturbing trend of males claiming to be females in order to play girls and women's sports. This has some very devastating and unequal consequences including injuries, uncomfortable locker rooms and often females not having the same opportunities. While everyone should get a chance to play, it cannot be at the cost of other people.

While I realize this is a hot topic issue, if we truly want equality and also for our girls and women to succeed, it is incredibly unfair and unjust to have them compete against males who have biological advantages.

Speaking of unfair and unjust, my bill, AB 299, would prohibit the use or requirement of proof of COVID-19 vaccination or of a 'Covid Passport' in Wisconsin. Businesses and government have no right to your medical information. Requiring proof of vaccination will also open the door to fraud. For those who have the antibodies, have religious or personal objections or are currently unable to get a vaccine due to medical reasons, this requirement would keep them from participating in society or life in general

As always, feel free to contact my office with questions, comments, or concerns at Rep.Pronschinske@legis.wi.gov.

###